
From: MacLean, Alex 

Sent: Monday, March 21, 2011 12:01 PM 

To: Markowitz, Deb 

Subject: Re: water? 

 

 

Hi deb - 

 

Looks as if we don't have a uniform policy!  I did figure out that we sped 200k a yr on bottled 

water though. I think we should say that we are going to implement a no bottle water policy 

beginning this summer But need to convince gps of that plan!! 

 

Will let u know @ cabinet meeting. 

 

A 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

On Mar 21, 2011, at 9:34 AM, "Markowitz, Deb" <Deb.Markowitz@state.vt.us> wrote: 

I am getting ready for the water day event tomorrow.  Did you ever figure out our 

current policy?  Do we want to do something on this? The union is behind 

reducing expenditures on bottled water  (Jes Kraus is one of the speakers.) 

  

Deb Markowitz, Secretary 

Agency of Natural Resources 

Center Building, 2nd Floor 

103 South Main Street 

Waterbury, Vt 05671-0301 

  

802-241-3600 

www.anr.state.vt.us 
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